FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The purpose of this request is to gather data on complaints received by your council regarding the state of gardens.
Specifically, I am seeking information on the following:
1. The total number of complaints received by the council about residential gardens for each of the past five years from 2020 to 2024.

2. If held, a breakdown of these complaints by category, indicating the nature of the complaint (e.g., maintenance issues, dog fouling, safety concerns, rubbish complaints, overgrown, unsightly etc.).

3. If held, any actions or measures taken by the council to address these complaints.
This data is held by two different service areas, Housing and Neighbourhood Services.  The Housing team deal with requests relating to Council properties, these are recorded as ‘service requests’ but can often be bought to our attention by other residents in the form of a complaint.  
We hold the following data re Council Properties:

	2020-2021
	374

	2021-2022
	604

	2022-2023
	498

	2023-2024
	518

	2024-2025
	431


However, to establish the nature of the complaint and the action taken, staff would have to trawl through each individual report as this data is not held in a reportable format.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

Our Neighbourhood Services team deal with complaints regarding all other residential properties, waste complaints etc. and within the time permitted under the Act, they have been able to ascertain the following information:

Dog fouling in back gardens - 2020-2024 - 208
Unitdy land cases 2020-2024 - 2070
High hedges / trees - 2020-2024 - 234
However, to establish the action taken, staff would have to trawl through each individual report as this data is not held in a reportable format.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
